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Colhayne Close, Colhayne Lane, Shute nr Axminster Devon, EX13 7QQ
Parish Clerk - Carol Miltenburg
tel:- 01404 831080  e mail:- clerk@shute.eastdevon.gov.uk


[bookmark: _GoBack]The Councillors were summoned to attend a meeting Shute Parish Council held at Umborne Hall on Thursday May 24th, 2018 starting at 7.30pm.  The following matters were disc ussed.   
Those present Councillors Paddy Magrane, Bill Marshall, Richard Orsman, John Pearce, David Plowman & Rick Wood.  Carol Miltenburg, Clerk.

Annual Meeting of the Council

In the absence of Cllr Rugg, Cllr Marshall took the Chair.

1	Election of Chairman – Cllr Rugg has announced he is standing down as Chairman but will continue as a Councillor.  Cllrs Orsman and Plowman nominated Cllr Marshall take the post of Chairman, Cllr Marshall accepted and signed the Acceptance of Office.
2	Election of Vice-Chairman – As some Councillors were absent it was agreed to carry this forward to the next meeting and possibly designate this on a meeting by meeting basis in future if required.
3	Election of other Representatives. Trustees of Hitchcock Trust – Cllr Orsman agreed to take this post (nominated by Cllr Marshall & Wood) ; Planning Committee – it was agreed to continue as before; Burial Ground Committee Cllr Orsman, Wood agreed to continue and it is hope Cllr Sweetland also will; Car Park Committee – Cllr Plowman agreed to continue to liaise with the school;  Cllr Marshall agreed to represent the Council on the Whitford Village Hall committee.


Parish Council Meeting

1. Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs Peter Rugg & Ella Sweetland. No declarations of interests were made.

2. The Minutes of the meeting of April 19th, 2018 were approved by the Council and signed by Cllr Marshall.

3. Matters arising from previous minutes.  Mr Sweetland has agreed to provide a quote for the cost of moving and installing the phone kiosk on the site of the old kiosk at the war memorial.  After its installation it was agreed to ask the parish what use they would like it to be put to.  Cllr Wood has agreed to look at the Shute hill area of common land with the Clerk.

4. Public Forum – none present.

5. Finance.  Parish Council annual accounts:- a) the annual governance statement was approved by the Council. b) the accounting statements were approved by the Council. c) the accounts for the year 2017/2018 were approved by the Council.  The Chairman signed the relevant sections of the annual return as required.  
Payments to be made – DALC - £142.22 subscription, ICO - £35.00 subscription, C Miltenburg- £10.21 expenses, Came & Co - £285.60 insurance.
Payments received – EDDC - £716.00 Parishes Together grant; Burial Ground £1884.00 (various).

6. There were no reports from Parish, District & County Councillors and Police at this meeting.

7. Burial Ground.  Review and to approve charges for 2018 – The Council agreed not to increase the charges for the next year.  Cllr Marshall has agreed to obtain a compost bin for the ground.  
The Council were read an e mail from Iris Morton the Church Warden and agreed to forward more details of the work to repair the wall when available but the Council did not feel it appropriate to take over the care of the wall in perpetuity.  They felt that this should be regarded as a one-off repair but this does not preclude future work, each case would be taken on merit.  Quotes to be obtained.

8. Car Park. Update – Cllr Plowman advised there had been little progress since the last meeting. The area of land for auction in Shute (potential site 8) was felt impractical for consideration apart from the likely price, the location on a blind bend would make access hazardous and there are domestic drains in the paddock. The Council are still awaiting an answer from EDDC concerning site 3.

9. Correspondence. An e mail received from Iris Morton concerning damage to the wall at Orchard Close, Whitford.  The Clerk has referred this to EDDC and asked them to investigate.

10. Highway Matters.  It was agreed to ask Mr Lawrence for a quote to set the kerbstone by the war memorial.  The Council discussed the gullies in Ashes Lane – the Clerk noted that DCC Highways have been notified and also the road warden has been asked to look to look to see if there is anything the road team can do.  Cllr Magrane commented on the repair to potholes in Haddon Road and his contacts with the press and on social media.  The Clerk has contacted the Road Warden about the receipt of the Parishes Together Grant and will be ordering the tarmac buckets shortly.  Cllr Marshall will take some cones to Richard Brain for the Road Team to use.


11. Planning. 18/0958/FUL – Colcombe Wood - Construction of ancillary detached outbuilding.  The Council had no objections to this application.


12. Any Other Business.  Alteration to council logo / headings.  Due to confusion by some residents it was agreed to include the locations making up the Shute Parish Council area on the logo etc in some form.  Hamptons, Seaton Junction, Shute, Umborne and Whitford will all be listed.  It was thought best to speak to the Clare Rinaldi, the Head of Shute School concerning the key and locking up after our meetings to save her the journey back to school late in the evening.  Clerk to investigate mobile speed signs.  

Date, time & place of next meeting:- July 5th, 2018 at Shute School starting at 7.30pm

The meeting ended at 8.55pm
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